

Hola! My name is Alan Salazar and I am very delighted to announce that I will be your Seminarian this Summer! I hope to be as much as a service to you all.

Allow me to tell you a little about myself. I will

try to be brief here since we will have all summer to get personally acquainted with one another. I am a native Georgian, born and raised in Lawrenceville. I have been a parishioner of Saint Patrick Catholic Church in Norcross for my entire life. I am a 2013 graduate of Peachtree Ridge High School in Suwanee. I entered Saint Joseph Abbey and Seminary College (SJASC) in the Fall of 2013.

I just completed my junior year in seminary. I could not be more thrilled and content to be part of the seminary formation program and form fraternity with my seminarian brothers.

Being a junior at the seminary has been one of the most joyous years I've lived. I could not imagine anywhere else I would be. I have met many incredible and loving people there and at my previous parish assignments over the summers. I have grown so much while being at seminary and have felt loved by many people. One of my favorite psalms that we sing in the Schola (the Seminary's Choir) is, "God is love and where true love is God himself is there." And that's what I feel here already.

What I'll be doing most of my time here is volunteering at FISH (Faith in Serving Humanity), serving the liturgies, and connecting with the Youth at St. Anna's.

Finally, please know that you are all in my prayers, and please pray for me as well!

Christ's peace, Alan

MASS INTENTIONS:

Sat. 5:30pm - for the soul of Sally Forhman by Gerald Landkamer

Sun 9:00am - Denny and Lynn Klein in thanksgiving for long awaited convalidation

Sun 12:00pm - Youth of St. Anna's

TREASURE: \$ 10,320.00

FAITH FORMATION NEWS

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION AND

CONFIRMATION CD'S are available in the church office. You can pick them up any day except Monday from 9:00 to 3:00 p.m.

REGISTRATION FOR SUMMER DAYS VBS



continues this weekend in the Narthex. Summer Days VBS is June 20th – 24th beginning with dinner from 5:00 to 6:00 p.m. & the program from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m. The

children will learn about 5 Catholic Saints through games, music, crafts and fun! It's not too late to register today!

HELP NEEDED! Families of Faith is in need of adult babysitters for their meetings which are held once a month (with an occasional exception) on Sunday evenings at St. Anna's. You will have to undergo a background check if you do not already have one which is taken care of by the Parish. Please contact Deb Farabaugh if you are interested or have questions. (770-267-7637 or dfarabaugh@st-annas.com.)

SUPPLIES NEEDED FOR SUMMER DAYS

VBS! Do you have any of the supplies listed below that we can borrow for Summer Days VBS? We are in need of 7 Hula hoops, bean bag chairs, a stuffed mouse, bale of hay, large Christmas stocking, spray paint (all colors), acrylic paint (all colors), 6 card board boxes (all sizes), streamers (blue, green, yellow & red), plastic or silk roses. If you have any of these, please contact Deb Farabaugh at 770-267-0420 or dfarabaugh@st-annas.com. Thank you!

YOUTH MINISTRY NEWS



The first monthly YOUTH MASS will be celebrated today at the noon Mass. Please join the youth of St.

Anna's as we praise God together in the Holv Mass.

There will be NO WYN (Wednesday Youth Night) on Wed., June 22nd due to Summer Days VBS. The next WYN is Wed., July 13th!



Please Welcome our new Parish Council Representatives

Chris Penvose Gina Griego



The WOMEN'S CRHP RETREAT

is coming soon!

This is a great way to "get your spiritual battery recharged" while meeting some wonderful women of St. Anna's.

All in only a day and a half.! For more information go to the church website www.st-annas.com, click on the ministries tab & then click on the CRHP tab.

We are sending out parish wide emails. Please email the office if you are not receiving them or if you have information that needs to be shared. Contact: secretary@st-annas.com



Mark your calendars for our next parish blood drive that will be held on Tuesday, June 14 from 1-6 pm in the parish hall.

To schedule an appt.: visit redrossblood.org and enter sponsor code: (stannacc) to get the time you want.

F.I.S.H. needs your help this summer to prepare sack lunches for needy children in the community. We meet in the building behind the Monroe Thrift Store M-F at 9:30am.

Friday is St. Anna's day, but help is needed every day. God Bless!





Quo Vadis? Where are you going? Is a retreat for High School men sponsored by the Vocations Office

that will be held July 2th—29th at Camp Gideon in Acworth, GA. The retreat is open to rising 10th grade through graduating senior guys. For more information, www.calledbychrist.com/quovadis

Pope Francis said, "It is not possible to remain indifferent before knowledge that human beings are bought and sold like goods. I think of the adoption of children for the extraction of their organs, or women deceived and forced to prostitute themselves, of workers exploited and denied their rights of a voice. This is human trafficking."

For information, visit the U.S. Catholic Sisters Against Human Trafficking at sistersagainsttrafficking.org.

9:00 Mass

June 19 - need volunteer

June 26 - Susan Breda

12:00 Mass

June 19 - Joyce Stodghill

June 26 - Yaricxa Roman



Not going to make it to Mass? Be a Good Steward. give electronically! Go to:

www.st-annas.com click on "on-line giving" to set up an account



HAVE A GOOD MARRIAGE?

Want to step up to a Great, Exciting & Romantic One? Why settle for merely good when you can have the exciting and romantic relationship you both dreamed about just a few

years ago? Now is the time to reach out for more and attend a Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend. The next Weekend is scheduled for August 12-14 at the Atlanta Marriott Peachtree Corners. You can get more information or register online at GATN-wwme.org or by calling

678-242-WWME.

Spiritual Adoption - Three Months:

Your baby is quite active in the womb now – although his mother won't feel him for another couple of months. If his mother's womb had a window, you could watch your spiritually adopted baby squint, swallow, and move his tongue. He can make a tight fist if you touch his palm. He obtains the oxygen his body needs through the umbilical cord. The baby you are praying for weighs one ounce. What a miracle he is!

Baby Bottle Boomerang!

Pick up an empty baby bottle in the Narthex, fill it with change, and return the filled baby bottles by Sunday, June 19th. Thank you for your continual support of the Pregnancy Resource Center of Walton and our community!

Meeting times for the week:

OLPH - Every Mon. @ 4:30pm (Conf) Centering Prayer - Every Mon. @ 7pm (Chpl) Women's Bible Study - Every Wed. @ 10am (8GR) Adoration - Every Fri. @ 6am-12pm (Chpl) FISH 4 Kids - Every Fri. @9:30 (FISH Thrift Monroe)

K of C Business Mtg - Mon 6/13 @ 7pm (PH/K) Blood Drive - Tues 6/14 @ 1-6:30pm (PH) Lay Carmelites - Tues 6/14 @ 1:15 (8GR) Women's CRHP - Tues 6/14 @ 6:30pm (6/MR) Parish Council - Wed 6/15 @ 7pm (8GR)



Weekly Readings June 12-June 18

Saturday: Confessions begin at 4 PM

Sunday: Monday: 2 Sam. 12:7-10.13. / Ps 32(31):1-2.5.7.11. / Gal. 2:16.19-21. / Lk 7:36-50.8:1-3.

Tuesday: 1 Kings 21:17-29. / Ps 51(50):3-4.5-6a.11.16. / Mt 5:43-48. Wednesday: 2 Kings 2:1.6-14. / Ps 31(30):20.21.24. / Mt 6:1-6.16-18. **Thursday**: Sirach 48:1-15. / Ps 97(96):1-2.3-4.5-6.7. / Mt 6:7-15. Friday: 2 Kings 11:1-4.9-18.20/Ps 132(131):11.12.13-14.17-18/

Mt 6:19-23. Saturday: 2 Chron. 24:17-25/Ps 89(88):4-5.29-30.31-32.33-34/

Mt 6:24-34.